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Your Love Letter from Your Pastors: 

 
There is a story about a young scholar from Germany who attended 

graduate school in England. The English language was difficult for 

the young man and he particularly had trouble with the greetings 

that were said as a means of gratitude. He wrote in an article that he 

had only been in England just over a month and everyone he met 

was teasing him because whenever he said thank you, he always 

added the words, óvery much.ô The young man explained that he 

added those two extra words with great emphasis and indeed, it 

sometimes sounded strange. For example, he noted, when he was 

given change in a store, a ticket on a bus, or handed a hymnal in the 

chapel he would always say, óthank you very much.ô One of his new 

friends finally told him that for a minor kindness it was not 

necessary to say more than a simple óthank you.ô The student told 

him that in England you tended to reserve the extra words, óvery 

muchô for more special occasions otherwise it sounded a bit óover 

the top.ô The young scholar took the advice literally and two weeks 

after receiving this counsel he was invited to preach at a small 

church just outside of London. An elderly lady in the congregation 

approached him after the service. ñI live just opposite the train 

station,ò she said. ñYour train to London is not due for well over an 

hour. Would you like to come and have a cup of tea at my house 

while you are waiting?ò The young man wanted to express his 

appreciation but was anxious for it not to sound exaggerated. He 

hesitated, then remembered what he had been told. ñThank you,ò he 

said and added with a smile, ñbut not very much.ò 

 It is November, the month of gratitude, the season of 

thanksgiving and we realize that we often say thank you, but the 

truth is we mean it ñnot very muchò. We say thank you because itôs 

expected or because weôre polite. Even in our prayers we sometimes 

say thank you to God just because we know thatôs how we start a 

prayer.  

Have you ever been accused of being too enthusiastic with 

your gratitude? Have you ever been teased for being ñtooò thankful? 

Well, maybe itôs time. This is not a call to put on a show, to pretend 

to feel something you donôt; but it is a call to honor the deep 

gratitude that surely we all feel. Let us make this month a time to 

ñgo over the topò with our thanksgiving. We are blessed so let it be 

known! Let us be a grateful people at Mount Hope Church. Let us 

be thankful and let us be so very much! 
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           Co-Pastor's Schedule 
The Pastor Preaching is on-call for the 
week before that Sunday. 
Week Preaching  On-Call 
Oct. 31 ς Nov. 6 Lynne Lynne 

November 7-13 Kristin Kristin 

November 14-20 Lynne  Lynne 

 

Mt. Hope United Church of Christ  

Consistory Meeting 

9-8-16 
 

Members Present: Gloria Apple, Dallas Belvin, 

Todd Chapmon, Simon Clark, Elizabeth Craft, 

Bennie Gerner, Dee Greeson, Joe Hughes, Dora 

Moore, Linda Shue, Becky Stafford 
 

Trustees Present:  Stephen Shue 
 

Pastors Present:  Kristin Vaughn 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. A 

quorum was established and Dallas welcomed all. 
 

Devotions: Joe Hughes presented devotions on 

Philippians 2:4. Reminding us all that we work best 

when we work together. May we all be one. Dallas 

closed in prayer. 
 

Trustees Report:   

¶ Bathroom upgrades - still work in progress.  

¶ HVAC unit for parlor will be installed soon. 

¶ Rear basement door - shut and locked and 

getting estimates to replace the door.  

¶ Still watching Steeple Leak at this point. 

¶ Church clean-up day will be October 21st and 

22nd.  

¶ Checked with Shirley and she thought there 

was sufficient lighting in the office.   

¶ Porch light - still waiting to find a lift.  

¶ They have purchased a computer to control the 

HVAC, it just needs to be set up.  

¶ Wesley met with Duke Energy about the 

transformer and is waiting to hear. Still have 

not heard so will call again.  

¶ Stephen Shue is up for reelection and has 

agreed to run again.  

¶ Toilet in nursery needs to be checked.   

¶ Trim facial board on back of sanctuary to be 

checked out.  

¶ Bob Hamlett and Harden Phipps working on 

HVAC units over altar area.   

¶ Need knob handle for basement door.  

¶ Lights @ portico fixed.  

¶ Bennie Gerner to get VIN numbers on lawn 

mower so we can have for our records in case 

of theft. 
 

Co-Pastorsô Report:  

¶ Huge thank you for all that helped with the 

installation weekend. Everyone felt the warm 

welcoming from Mt. Hope.  

¶ Blood pressure check with fire department will 

be September 15th from 3-4pm in the old 

fellowship hall with whoever is on duty at the 

fire department at that time.  

¶ September 18th will be acolyte training for 

those in second grade and up.  

¶ When both the pastors are not working at the 

same time, they need help with reading the 

scriptures so need help on three Sundays in 

September. Linda Shue will read on September 

11, Simon Clark will read on September 18 and 

Dallas Belvin will read on September 25th.  

¶ October 2nd is World Communion Day and we 

will serve by intinction. Need Consistory 

Members to take communion to home bound 

and nursing home members.  

¶ November will be gratitude month and each 

Sunday we will thank a group of people.  

¶ 32 telephone calls, 9 home/away visits, 15 

hospital/nursing home visits, 3 office visits, 11 

meetings and 15 special services. 
 

Approval of the Minutes: A motion was made and 

seconded to accept the minutes as written with the 

corrections.  Motion carried. 
 

Treasurerôs Report: Joe Hughes presented a report 

on August. The beginning balance in August was 

$49,787.01 and the monthly income was 

$21,173.33. Expenses were $14,766.82. This 

resulted in a closing balance of $56,193.52. Joe to 

check with Shirley to clarify general giving fund 

disbursements. A motion was made to accept the 

Treasurerôs Report as presented. Motion carried. 
 

Meals4kids Report:  Gloria Apple reported that 

they are waiting on a count from the school but 

have committed to do two weeks a month again this 

year. 

 



Stewardship Report: Simon Clark reported the hot 

dog lunch for September will be September 17th. 
 

Evangelism Report: Dallas/Elizabeth said they 

will be meeting in the next couple of months. Need 

more welcome bags. 
 

Old Business:  

¶ Personnel committee to meet with church staff 

members soon to be prepared for the budget.  

¶ Some members still need to do the Safe Church 

Policy Training.  

¶ Legacy UCC will let us know when something 

comes up.  

¶ Nursery training - Liz Pegram did training for 

our nursery workers. To send Liz a thank you 

note.  

¶ WVA flood victims - still waiting on info to 

send check. 
 

New Business:   

¶ Harden Phipps requested permission to 

purchase new flag and have like it flown at the 

church in honor of J.H. Neese. A motion was 

made and seconded. Motion carried.  

¶ Harden Phipps also requested permission to get 

a plaque to display all the flag honorees similar 

to the plaque we have for the pastors. To 

contain all the names of people that the flag has 

been flown for. This was tabled until further 

information is gathered.  

¶ The Church Officers that are up for re-election 

have agreed to run, but we need at least two 

additional names.  

¶ WNCA conference dues. Did not receive an 

invoice for 2014 & 2015. $1.50 per member in 

2014 & 2015 and $2.00 per member in 2016. A 

motion was made and seconded to pay $717.50 

to WNCA for dues. Motion carried.  

¶ Mount Hope facebook issues were brought to 

our attention. General consensus of the 

Consistory is to allow only the administrators 

to post on Mount Hope facebook. 
 

Actions Approved by Dallas:   

¶ Linda Miller approached Dallas requesting the 

church help the LA flood victims. A motion 

was made and seconded that we donate $250 

from the Community Resource Fund. Motion 

carried. 

¶ Approved guest speakers for the installation 

weekôs fees.  

¶ Also gave Chelsey Cox a key since she is 

helping lead the Peacehaven project. 
 

Consistory 2017:   

¶ Stephen Shue is finishing up his 3rd year and is 

up for reelection.  

¶ Consistory Members, Simon Clark, Dee 

Greeson, Joe Hughes, Linda Shue and 

Elizabeth Craft are up for reelection. Bob 

Hamlet and Becky Stafford have served their 

terms and are going off so we will need at least 

two more people. 
 

Other Business:  

¶ Bennie Gerner presented information for our 

walk in freezer/fridge. We can use the shelves 

out of the old one. It will be 12x12 and put in 

the corner of the old fellowship hall so only the 

lower windows will be blocked and you cannot 

see that from the road. It will be funded by the 

Chicken Pie/BBQ Supper fund. A motion was 

made and seconded to approve the new 

freezer/fridge. Motion carried.  

¶ We need to make room for the new 

freezer/fridge so we need to sell some of the 

old pews except the ones against the wall. A 

motion was made and seconded to sell some of 

the old pews for $150.00 each. Motion carried.  

¶ Bill Craft is working on scanning old photos to 

advise historical committee.  

¶ Elizabeth Craft to put in newsletter that we are 

in need of someone to deliver the monthly food 

items that are collected for Greensboro Urban 

Ministry.  

¶ Communications committee wants to work on 

a new church directory in the Spring or Fall of 

2017. 

¶ Bennie Gerner to handle handicap parking 

issues. 
 

Kristin closed in prayer. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 9:58 p.m. 
 

Next meeting Thursday October 13, 2016 at 7pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Gloria Apple 

Secretary 

 

 

 



 
 

Hello Ladies, 
 

We have all been extra busy the last few 

weeks and days. There has been a great deal of 

cleaning-up at the church lately. Thank you to all 

who have participated in this. Also thank you to all 

who have been working on bazaar items to be sold 

in the Old Fellowship Hall on November 5th in 

conjunction with the chicken pie/barbecue supper.  

We all have our assignments for the week of the 

supper, so we will be extra busy until that is over, as 

well. If you do not have an assignment, and would 

like one, please contact Dee Greeson. If you have 

items you would like to contribute to the bazaar, 

please contact Virginia Barker.  

The night before our November supper each 

year the Church Women United World Community 

Day celebration is held. This year it will be at 

Lowôs Lutheran Church at 7:00 p.m. on November 

4th. If anyone would like to attend please contact 

me so that we can ride together. The theme for this 

yearôs World Community Day is Sharing Gifts at 

the Table.  

Our regular circle meetings for November 

will be on Tuesday, November 8th. We will 

continue with our study of ñWho is Jesusò. This is 

proving to be quite a difficult study. Many of you 

have purchased the study book. We have one more 

book available if anyone would like it for the price 

of $8. This month we will study Lesson Threeð

ñAccording to Lukeò. Willing Workers will meet at 

1:30 and Mary/Martha will meet at 7:00. Either 

circle would be overjoyed to welcome new 

members! 
 

Love and peace, Elizabeth Craft 

 

 

Greensboro Urban Ministry: 

November is a month set aside 

for Thanksgiving. We should be 

grateful every day for all that we 

have. We are so blessed. During 

this special time of Thanksgiving let us be 

especially mindful of those who are in need. There 

are so many who do not have the simple things we 

take for granted every day. Please be extra generous 

with your giving to Urban Ministry this month. The 

collection dates are Sunday, November 6th and 

again on Sunday, November 13th. Of course, you 

can bring donated items at any time. Containers are 

available in the Carport Entryway, the Breezeway 

and in the Narthex. There are also containers 

available for monetary donations if you wish to 

donate in this way. Remember those in need as you 

shop during this holiday season and pick up a little 

something extra for those who are in need. May 

God richly bless you for what you give. Thank you! 

 

 

 
Friends and Neighbors 

 

We had a laughing good time at our October 

18 Friends & Neighbors meeting. We met at the 

church where Nancy Wimbish had arranged for us 

to meet our speaker, Dr. Lundee Amos. A program 

on ñLaughter is Good for your Healthò was 

provided by Dr. Amos. She told us of the benefits of 

laughing and reminded us that one minute of anger 

affects our immune system up to four or five hours. 

Laughter is good for us. It can even lower your 

blood pressure, and it relaxes your muscles; itôs like 

internal jogging. She had fun hats and puppets for 

all of us and kept us laughing. We enjoyed singing 

and seeing everyone in the funny hats. 

In Dottie Deeterôs absence, Nancy Wimbish 

setup and led our business meeting. Our devotion 

by Barbara Greeson encouraged us to ñLet it Beò 

and not worry too much about things we used to do 

that we can no longer do. Accept it and continue 

doing those things we can do and find other loving 

things we can do for people. God is still enabling us 

to serve him; it just may be in other ways. Doug 

Clapp led us in singing happy birthday. Our 

October birthdays were Pat Huizinga and Jean 

Greeson. Door prizes were awarded to Clarine 

Ingold, Vesta Vernon, and Nancy Wimbish. We 

signed cards to be mailed to the sick. 

Following our program, we enjoyed sharing 

lunch at the Mayflower Restaurant. We missed Bob 

and Dottie Deeter today, and we pray Dottie will 

soon be feeling stronger. Thanks to Nancy Wimbish 

for the great job filling in for Dottie.  



Our next meeting will be Tuesday, 

November 15. We will meet at the church at 10:30 

am. Our guest speaker will be Robin Halsey, AKA 

ñGranny Codine.ò Remember to bring toys for our 

Toys for Kids Christmas. We will work with the 

Mt. Hope Fire Department to make delivery of the 

toys. We will enjoy lunch together at Western Steak 

House in Burlington. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Clergy Appreciation Day: We celebrated Clergy 

Appreciation Day on Sunday, October 9th. For 

pastor appreciation we shared prayers for our 

pastors. One they received, the other was attached 

to a balloon and released. Check out the photos 

below. There are many more on Facebook and on 

the church website. 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 

Meals4kids News: Our first 

bagging of the school year 

2016-2017 was on Tuesday, 

October 11th. (See Photos 

below.) This year our 

number of families to help 

has risen to 29. We are 

committed to doing it twice a 

month so we bag for a total of 58 per month. Our 

goal is to keep the bags under $10 so we need $580 

per month October thru June. We operate solely on 

donations and sponsors. If you would like to make a 

donation or sponsor a bag, you can give with your 

offering; just label your donation as other, for 

Meals4kids. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

GREAT GIFT -GIVING IDEA 

FOR CHRISTMAS  
 

During the holidays do you 

always wonder what to get 

someone? How about making a 

donation in their honor to Meals4kids? Let us know 

and we will send them a thank you letter or give it 

to you so you can give the letter to them in your 

special way. What better way to honor someone 

than help feed the children in need at Nathanael 

Greene Elementary? 



 
On October 30th, this fun group had an 

enjoyable day at the NC State Fair. 

 

 

Make-A Difference Day 

 
 Thanks to all who helped on Saturday, October 

22nd, with our Make a Difference project. The 

residents at Alamance Plaza were very 

appreciative of the delicious lunches. Your 

dedication and willingness to help others is 

uplifting.  

 

 

The Homeless Bags Ministry has 

been a great success with all of your 

support and donations.  Just a 

reminder, we bag on the 3rd Sunday 

of the month and deliver the bags on 

the 4th Sunday of each month.  As 

the fall/winter season will be approaching soon, 

these bags are just as important as they were during 

the Spring/Summer months.  Below are few things 

that we try to put in each bag. 
 

Applesauce                                       Washcloth 

Pudding Cups                                   Band-Aids 

Crackers                                           Tooth Brush        

Cookies                                            Tooth Paste 

Potted Meat                                      Soap 

Plastic Spoons                                  Shampoo 

Instant Coffee packets                      Conditioner 

Flavored Drink Packets                    Deodorant 

Bottled Water                                   Lotion 
                                                                 

Travel Size Items ï If you travel and stay in a 

hotel, collect the toiletries they put in the bathroom 

and donate for our bags.  We can use any items you 

would like to donate, we have a misc. box that we 

keep in case someone is in need of special items.  

Individual Kleenex, dental floss, cough drops, 

candy. In the winter we hope to offer, blankets, 

gloves, toboggans, hand warmers, etc.   

 

 

 
 

Our fall Chicken Pie & BBQ 

supper is Saturday, November 5, 

and we need lots of good homemade, 

delicious desserts for our guests. We 

hope you will consider making a 

couple of your favorite recipes to 

share. Thank you for helping make this project a 

success. 

 
 

 

Attention Ladies!! The Fall 

Chicken Pie Supper / Ladies 

Bazaar will be upon us before 

you know it! We need your 

crafting items to sell as well as 

baked items and canned items 

(jams, jellies and other preserves). You can bring 

your items to the old fellowship hall. The Bazaar 

will begin at 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, November 5th.  

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=586808418170656&set=a.150950511756451.1073741833.100005245085036&type=3
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